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Reference No.: CR-58-2018  

Draft No.: 1 

Committee: PUBLIC SAFETY AND FISCAL MANAGEMENT 

Date: 9/20/18  

Action: FAV  

 

REPORT: Favorable 4-0 (In Favor: Council Members Davis, Lehman, Patterson, and Turner; 

Absent: Taveras) 

 

CR-58-2018 amends the salary plan for American Federation of State, County and Municipal 

Employees (AFSCME), AFL-CIO and its affiliated Locals 1170, 2462, 2735 and 3389 to reflect 

wage and benefit modifications effective July 1, 2018 through June 30, 2020. 

The major modifications included in CR-58-2018 are included in the settlement Summary 

attached to the Transmittal letter and they are included in the Committee Report for CB-77-2018, 

the Bill which approves the Collective Bargaining Agreement. 

During the Committee meeting Joe Adler, Labor Negotiator, Office of Human Resources 

Management, provided the Committee an overview of CR-58-2018. 

The Office of Law finds CR-58-2018 to be in proper legislative form with no legal impediments 

to its adoption. 

The Office of Audits and Investigations reports that CR-58-2018 will have a negative impact on 

the County of $4,022,619 for FY19 and FY20. 

After discussion, the Public Safety and Fiscal Management Committee voted CR-58-2018 out 

favorably 4-0. 

 


